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On 19 July 2011 the Chief Secretary to the Treasury (CST) set out the principles that would apply to increases in contributions for members of unfunded public service pension schemes, including the Teachers' Pension Scheme (TPS). This consultation sets out the Government's proposals for how those principles will be applied to the TPS, and seeks views on whether the proposed contribution tiers meet the Government's principles.
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	Consultation on Proposed Increases to Contributions for Members of the Teachers’ Pension Scheme

	A Consultation

	To
Members of the TPS, teacher unions, employers and other stakeholders.

Issued
28 July 2011

Enquiries  
If your enquiry is related to the policy content of the consultation you can contact the department on 0370 000 2288

e-mail:  TeachersPensions.CONSULTATION@education.gsi.gov.uk


	
	If your enquiry is related to the DFE e-consultation website or the consultation process in general, you can contact the Consultation Unit by e-mail: consultation.unit@education.gsi.gov.uk or by telephone: 0370 000 2288.

	1
	Background, Context and Proposals

	1.1
	Providing good quality pensions is becoming more challenging given increasing life expectancy. That is why the Government set up the Independent Public Service Pensions Commission (IPSPC) chaired by Lord Hutton to make recommendations on how such pensions can be made sustainable and affordable, whilst remaining fair to the workforce and the tax payer.  

The Government has committed;

· - to retain a defined benefit scheme;

· - to protect accrued rights so that the benefits that members have earned up to the point of change will be protected; and

· - to ensure that the pension individuals receive at normal pension age, for low and middle earners, working a full career, will be broadly as generous as they are under the current scheme.

The IPSPC, as part of its review, was invited to produce an interim report by the end of September 2010.  The terms of reference stated; "This should consider the case for delivering savings on public service pensions within the spending review period - consistent with the Government's commitment to protect those on low incomes - to contribute towards the reduction of the structural deficit."

In his interim report of 7 October, Lord Hutton recommended that increased longevity and the imbalance between employer and employee contributions are strong reasons to make short-term changes to pension contributions pending a more fundamental redesign of the schemes.

This consultation sets out the Government's proposals for how those principles will be applied to the TPS, and seeks views on whether the proposed contribution tiers meet the Government's principles.
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	How To Respond

	2.1
	Consultation responses can be completed online at www.education.gov.uk/consultations 

by emailing TeachersPensions.CONSULTATION@education.gsi.gov.uk

or by downloading a response form which should be completed and sent to:

Terms and Conditions Division
Department for Education
Mowden Hall
Staindrop Road
Darlington
DL3 9BG
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	Additional Copies

	3.1
	Additional copies are available electronically and can be downloaded from the Department for Education e-consultation website at: www.education.gov.uk/consultations 
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	Plans for making results public

	4.1
	The results of the consultation and the Department's response will be published on the DFE e-consultation website in winter 2011


